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MESSAGE FROM YOUR EDITOR
WHAT’S THE BUZZ BEES,

Welcome to the month of November! Believe it or not, we’re halfway through the 
term; time surely flies when you’re having fun! Speaking of fun, Fall Rally North has 
just passed! In this issue, we’ll recap Fall Rally North 2019 and all that we have 
achieved as a district. Thank you to every single one of you that attended and if 
you’re in the south, Fall Rally South is just a couple of weeks away, so look forward 
to that! 

This month, make sure you show your gratitude and thanks to all your friends, 
families, and mentors that are in your life. Whether it be big or small, every kind 
gesture counts and is appreciated. Show thanks to your faculty and Kiwanis 
advisors; they work so hard to ensure that the members you serve have a 
valuable experience in Key Club. Thank the members for everything that they do; 
attending DCMS, service events, and supporting you no matter what. 

As always, thanks for reading another issue of The Bee Times, and until next 
month, CNH!

WITH A SPARK FOR SERVICE,
Hanah Shih

District News Editor
cnhkc.dne@gmail.com

FRN UNFORGETTABEES
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MEMBERSHIP

988/41,500
2% of our goal reached

As a district, we have 988 dues paid members! The on-time deadline is 
December 1st, so please make sure you pay your dues!

HELLO BEES!

Hello bees! Welcome back to another 
issue of the Bee Times! As RTCs and Fall 
Rally North have already taken place, 
I hope those of you who attended 
had a lot of fun! If not, there is always 
next year! As for Fall Rally South 
attendees, make sure you prepare for 
your spirit wears in advance! Order 
whatever you need online, finish your 
spirit sticks/keyblades early, and sleep 
well the night before because you will 
need every bit of energy on rally day! I 
can’t wait to meet you all there. As 
you may have heard or seen, it is 
currently “dues season,” meaning that 
NOW is the time that clubs need to turn 
in membership dues to Key Club 
International! For members, make sure 
you pay your dues to your club as 
soon as possible! However, if you 
happen to have missed a deadline, 
don’t worry! You can become a dues 
paid member at ANY TIME OF THE 
YEAR! It is never too late to join Key 
Club! For officers, make sure you 
update your Membership Update 
Center roster NOW and plan to submit 
dues in the next week! As the dues 
deadline is December 1st, please  

make sure you stay on track. If you run 
into any problems, please feel free to 
contact any of the District Executives 
or your Lieutenant Governor! In 
addition to dues season, it is also 
spooky season! One of Key Club’s 
biggest traditions during this time is 
Trick-or-Treating for UNICEF! 
Throughout the month (and even 
after!), try to collect donations and 
coin changes from stores, classrooms, 
or when you’re trick-or-treating! These 
donations can become influential if 
put together! And remember, for the 
Eliminate Project to eliminate Maternal 
and Neonatal Tetanus, it only takes 
$1.80 to provide a vaccine that can 
save both the life of the mother and 
the child! Contact your club officers or 
Lieutenant Governor if you are 
interested! This is it from me this month! 
Thank you so much for reading! As 
always, please don’t hesitate to 
contact me if you have any questions, 
comments, or concerns! My contact 
information is at the back of this 
newsletter!



SERVICE HOURS

420,653.74/1,100,000
38% of our goal reached

ALOHA CNH!

It is with great greetings that I 
welcome you to the month of 
November. First, to all Key Clubbers 
from Northern California, I would like to 
thank you all for your participation in 
Fall Rally North––it is a celebration of 
our fundraising efforts towards the 
Pediatric Trauma Program, as well as 
our service as the CNH District. With 
less than half of the term left, I 
encourage you all to continue to raise 
funds for PTP and serve your 
communities in our continual push to 
serve our communities. To Key 
Clubbers in Southern California and 
Las Vegas, I am excited to meet you 
all at Fall Rally South as we continue to 
celebrate our service and fundraising 
initiatives. 

By the time you read this newsletter, 
the November 1st deadline for early 
bird received dues has passed. But 
don't worry! The December 1st on-time 
dues deadline is approaching. Please 
note that dues must be received by 

Key Club International, not sent by 
December 1st; thus, it is imperative 
that clubs submit dues days, or even 
weeks, before this deadline. The use of 
a credit card to pay club dues is highly 
recommended as doing so will 
expedite the submission process 
compared to mailing dues.

With November in session, I'd like to 
encourage you all to reflect on the 
current term and say "thank you" to 
those who have made your Key Club 
journey so special. Feel grateful for all 
of the opportunities afforded to you, 
your friends and your family. For me, I 
am truly grateful for having the 
opportunity to serve alongside you all 
and improving health. It is an immense 
honor to know that I am a part of a 
community of service-oriented and 
spirit-oriented individuals who possess 
fervor and motivation. Thank you for 
everything. I am excited to see more 
of you at Fall Rally South on November 
9!

As a district, we have served



PTP GOAL

81,708.32/260,000
31% of our goal reached

As a district, we have raised $81,708.32 for the Pediatric Trauma Program! 
Keep up the great work and let’s continue to fundraise for PTP!

HEY CNH!

Thank you to those few clubs that 
have paid early bird dues. Although 
November 1st has already 
approached, the on time deadline of 
December 1st is still here. Please do 
your best to pay and submit your dues 
ON TIME. Remember that you are able 
to submit dues more than once, 
meaning that you can pay them 
batch by batch. The most important 
thing to keep in mind is that if the first 
batch is on time, the club will not be 
marked as delinquent or suspended. 
Please submit your dues as soon as 
possible. We currently have 
approximately 1,000 members dues 
paid. 

To everyone who attended Fall Rally 
North, thank you for bringing us one 
step closer to our goal of $260,000 
raised for the Pediatric Trauma 
Program. Every individual that 
attended helped us fundraise! At the 
moment we are at $81,708.32 which is 

a phenomenal start. I hope that we 
can increase this number substantially 
at Fall Rally South.

Congrats on making it through half 
your term. We only have 5 months left, 
so make it count bees! I’ll see you at 
Fall Rally South and District 
Convention.



Hello CNH Key Club! I hope you have all had a great 
start to autumn! Recently, I’ve been working on 
committee work with the International Opportunities 
committee, including finishing off our YOF promotion 
strong, liaising between Thirst Project and KCI, and 
working on educational materials for prematurity 
awareness day on November 17. As a whole, the 
International Board is working on proposing changes 
to the Brand Guide, planning for International 
Convention 2020, and promoting Trick or Treat for 
UNICEF. In case you haven’t heard, MNT is eliminated 
from the Democratic Republic of the Congo thanks to 
amazing Key Clubbers around the world!

Reminders:
● Key Club International dues are due by 

December 1, however, if you submit them by 
November 1, you will qualify for the Early Bird 
Award. 

● Trick or Treat for UNICEF is happening this month!
● October 26 is Kiwanis One Day.
● Prematurity awareness day is November 17!

As always, don’t hesitate to reach out to me with any 
questions or concerns at indigonile588@gmail.com. 

YOURS IN SERVICE, 
INDIGO PARLIN

mailto:indigonile588@gmail.com
































DIVISION CLUB MEMBER OFFICER FACULTY KIWANIS

2 North

2 South San Lorenzo Fiona Wu Diana Venegas Jason Marlis Mike Le Faivre

3 North Verdugo Hills Anahita Ahmadi

3 South

4 Central Irvine Amelia Yum Jacob Rice Ann Doan Bob Miller

4 East

4 North Century Steven Ho Brandy Nguyen Brianna Fidel Don Zweifel

4 South Capo Valley Mandy Rory Chambers Tim Garrity David Helman

4 West

5 North

5 South

7 North

7 South Laguna Creek Allen Barroga Mason Ngo Valerie Verneuille Gary Wolfe

8

10 North Temple City Megan Lee Stephan Madrid Foltyn Isabel Wu

10 South Mark Keppel Jewelia Fletcher Nhat Nguyen Rachel Mcinnis Isabel Wu

11 Hilltop Jessica Milla Sophia Nguyen Adelaida Mooney Geoff Tobias

12 East Los Gatos Dara Altafi Lana Mahbouba

12 South Ann Sobrato Samantha Bolan Phuong Vi Le

12 West Los Gatos Dara Altafi Lana Mahbouba

13 North Huntington Park Jessica Monh Vidal Reyenso Cory Clarke Rose Schneeberger

13 South Sato Jillian Lucero Patricia Olvera Adam Smith Tony Diaz

13 West

14/39

33 | DIVISION RECOGNITION

NOVEMBER DIVISION RECOGNITIONNOVEMBER DIVISION RECOGNITION



DIVISION CLUB MEMBER OFFICER FACULTY KIWANIS

15 North Alta Loma Ethan Gonzalez Trung Vu Michael Lindensmith Mike Frayer

15 East Eleanor Roosevelt Arushi Kalam Ying Chou George Rife

15 South Diamond Ranch Jeff Houng Andreana Flores Ryan Venegas Diamond Ranch

16 North Canyon Joyce Kim Sophia Santos Scott Cooper Doug Ridnor

16 East High Tech LA Tyler Parrish Nayledin Chimil Bertie Molinaro Jim Lofdahl

16 South North Hollywood Cassie Morin Mille Caro Gajan Fernando Kelly Pena

16 West

18 East Redwood Emily Arroyo Taylor Bennett Lizel Bettencourt Donna McFarlane

18 West

19 North St. Monica’s Michelle Catipon Jorge Arroyo Caesar Perez Rick Carver

19 South Carson Rebecca Misuza Jenny Shimizu Rank Martinez Doug Kato

20/32

21

22 Hikina

22 Komohana

22 Makai Kealakehe John Balanay Chloe Hirai John Guthrie Sandy Dowling

23 Damonte Ranch Ana Inukai Rogelio Mata Carly Lott Neil Atkinson

24 Pioneer Valley Rosalynd Magni Damian Magana A. Baines Santiago Banuelos

26 North

26 South Acalanes Aerik Kunju Shrida Pandey Hannah Cheng

27 North Middle College Sarah Ung Carolina Marquez Pamela Hughes Bruce Mercado

27 South Mountain House Angelo Mercado Jenny Yu Katy Knight Nancy Young

28 North Canyon Springs Ashley Meyer Xinhan Li Lorie Willberg

28 South Sierra Vista Vi Tran Naomi Schlagete Erik Andrues

28 East Silverado Cailin Reyes Nichole Principe Julie Bolken Tom Dugan

28 West Shadow Ridge Laynee Gugliuzz Skye Cruz Lindsey Dadosky

29

30 North La Habra Kylie Aardema Vichany Hean James Sorenson Pam Fillmore



DIVISION CLUB MEMBER OFFICER FACULTY KIWANIS

30 South Loara Jaime Jacobo Meghan Hur Nilesh Halankar Le Bui

31 Grossmont Nam Nguyen Julie Milan Christine Hoover Stephanie Connolly

33

34 North Hillsdale Lily Mah John Manuel Daniel Arzaga Rosie Jiminez

34 South Homestead Sammi Frehner Chianie Chi

35 East Bonita Dylan Truong Michele Lam Anthony Poullard Daniel Stowell

35 West CSArts Max Lee Jenibelle Bell Cheryl Lee Mary Price

36 East Citrus Valley Ulyses Newvine Jasmine Pineda Janea Rivera Bob Erickson

37 North Chaparral Irene Au Angelina Imperati Brianna McKiddy Dale Qualm

37 South Westview Shreya Haley Tran

37 East Escondido Ysabella Celeste Alyssa Alidio Michelle Presley Dave Schmitt

37 West Rancho Buena Vista Maricela Franco Kira Koch Kristin Carlson Jose De Anda

38 East

38 West

41 South

42 East Royal

42 West

43 Marina Gabriel Ellison Shelby Do Alex Chin Erin Bradley

44 North Oakmont Jaskist Kalar Sarah Casaso Dominie Wilhite Lisa Swanson

44 South

45

46 North Riverbank Gavin Shaw Haryua Maejima Tyler Warmerdan Nan Jacobs

46 South

47

Thank you for your continuous dedication to your homes, schools, and 
communities bees! I know that you don’t hear this enough, but I genuinely 
appreciate each and every one of you for your unwavering dedication to Key 
Club. MEMBER RECOGNITION CHAIR 

QUEENIE LAMB



FALL RALLY 
NORTH 2019
FALL RALLY 

NORTH 2019

CNH, thanks for making my last 
Fall Rally North so memorable. I 
had a blast meeting you all, 
forming closer bonds with those I 
already, know and most 
importantly, raising money for PTP. 
We have achieved so much as a 
district and I can’t wait to see 
what else the rest of this term has 
to offer. 



FALL RALLY 
NORTH 2019
FALL RALLY 

NORTH 2019



Knowing this year’s Fall Rally North would be my 
last one, I knew I had to maximize my experience. 
Having attended two FRNs already, I knew what 
to expect. I expected cheering, meeting new 
people, and having a lot of fun. However, I 
wondered how my experience would turn out 
since I would be experiencing FRN from a totally 
different perspective.

As soon as I arrived to Six Flags, I was 
already hearing cheers from different divisions 
and I knew that it was going to be an amazing 
day. This year, I decided that I would not ride on 
any rides because I really wanted to prioritize 
hanging out with Division 12 East as well as people 
from other divisions. Before our rally, I waited 
outside the bleachers and talked to other Key 
Clubbers. I was super excited because I knew that 
Division 12 East had worked so hard to prepare for 
FRN and I really wanted to see everything we 
worked on. I was also excited for the other 
divisions as their energy before the rally was 
incredible.

A few hours later, the previous rally had just 
finished and it was our turn to participate. I felt 

very nervous but also very excited walking into the 
rally. I really wanted to enjoy my last rally session of 
my Key Club career. Overall, the rally turned out 
exactly how I had expected. There were so many 
Key Clubbers and the energy was through the 
roof. I really enjoyed listening to every division’s 
cheers and being on that stage is an experience 
that I will never forget. Personally, I was super 
proud of Division 12 East because I was able to 
see that all the hard work had paid off and it was 
super satisfying to see that everyone was having 
an amazing time. Sadly, our rally session did come 
to an end and it later hit me that it was my very 
last one. I was extremely satisfied though, knowing 
that as a district, we all had so much fun and 
raised so much money for the Pediatric Trauma 
Program.

Throughout the rest of FRN, I took a ton of 
pictures, met new people, and participated in 
spirit battles. Overall, I knew that this FRN was my 
most favorite FRN because I was able to fully take 
in all the spirit and the experience from FRN. If I 
could attend FRN again I definitely would 
because it is one of my favorite Key Club events.

DIVISION 12 EAST LTG TONY HONG



On October 19th, we had one of CNH’s biggest 
events of the year -- Fall Rally North! Going into 
Fall Rally I was beyond stressed out, however 
after seeing the members in the Division I serve, 
cheer their hearts out and seeing all the pure joy 
in their faces made the months of stress and 
preparation all worth it! Division 23 was able to 
raise triple the amount of PTP funds than our 
initial goal and I am so beyond proud of all my 
members for all the dedication and 
commitment they have shown for Key Club! 
Although we didn’t win the spirit stick, we made 
it to round 3 and i couldn't be prouder!! Seeing 
everyone at Fall Rally made me realize once 
again, how life changing and impactful Key 
Club can be. I hope Fall Rally doesn't mark the 
end of your term, but I hope it inspired you all to 
continue on to serve your home, school, and 
communities! Key Club has so much left to offer 
and I hope you all stay to see what's left in store 
for the remainder of the term! For the last time, I 
hope to see you all at next years Fall Rally!

THE BIGGEST LITTLE DIVISION | D23 LTG 
GRACE YUM



On Sept. 21 Walnut Key 
Club participated in Relay 
for Life. During the event 
we helped set up booths, 
helped with food, walked 
around the track and 
participated in the various 
activities they provided. 
Although there were 
multiple shifts, we still had 
people volunteer for the 
entire 15 hours! In the 
morning we came an hour 
before the event started 
to set up booths. Towards 
the middle of the day 
when we had free time 
many volunteers were 
walking around the track 
and hanging out. Then at 
night we helped lay out 
decorated paper bags 
dedicated to people to 
have or had cancer. My 
favorite part was when we 
were watching the 
performances they had at 
the stage and doing 
zumba with the Zumba 
instructors. Everyone had 
really high energy when 
cheering for the 
performers and we had 
many people from our 
division doing zumba. 
Relay for Life is one of my 
favorite events to go to 
because there’s always a 
lot of time to bond and 
meet new people.

RELAY FOR LIFE | DIVISION 35 EAST



Redwood Key Club 
participated in the RHS 
Homecoming Parade 
held on Friday, 
September 27th on main 
street. Members in Key 
Club were excused from 
their 4th, 5th, and 6th 
periods to help create 
and decorate their club 
float. Then they all 
marched in the parade 
that was held after 
school. All the members 
had a fun time 
representing the key 
club way.

HOMECOMING 
PARADE | 
DIVISION 18 
EAST



CONTACT US!
GOVERNOR | CHUOFAN YU
cnhkc.gov@gmail.com
SECRETARY | LAWRENCE GUITTAP
cnhkc.sec@gmail.com
TREASURER | KRISTIE POON
cnhkc.treas@gmail.com

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR | DOUG GIN
dgin.kiwanis@gmail.com
ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | MARSHALL 
ROBERSON
cnhadan@gmail.com
ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | ALAN QUON
alan@alanquon.com
SPECIAL ASSISTANT | MAREK LEBLANC
cnhkc.sa@gmail.com
SERVICE LEADERSHIP PROGRAMS | BRUCE 
HENNINGS
bruce@cnhkiwanis.org

NEWS EDITOR | HANAH SHIH
cnhkc.dne@gmail.com
TECHNOLOGY EDITOR | SYDNEY KARIMI
cnhkc.dte@gmail.com
VIDEO MEDIA EDITOR | DERRY CHEN
cnhkc.dvme@gmail.com
COMMUNICATIONS AND MARKETING CHAIR | 
SYDNEY SORIANO
cnhkc.cm@gmail.com
DISTRICT CONVENTION CHAIR | MICHELLE LE
cnhkc.dcon@gmail.com
KIWANIS FAMILY & FOUNDATIONS CHAIR |JANET 
TENG
cnhkc.kff@gmail.com
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT & EDUCATION CHAIR | 
DANIEL CHONG
cnhkc.mde@gmail.com
MEMBER RECOGNITION CHAIR | QUEENIE LAM
cnhkc.mr@gmail.com
POLICY INTERNATIONAL & ELECTIONS CHAIR | 
JOYCE WU
cnhkc.pie@gmail.com
SERVICE PROJECTS CHAIR | MELISSA CABANA
cnhkc.sp@gmail.com

QUESTIONS, COMMENTS, CONCERNS?
ALL CONTACT INFORMATION CAN BE FOUND ON THE 

CNH CYBERKEY
cnhkeyclub.org > contact

YOUTUBE
CNH KEY CLUB

INSTAGRAM
@cnh_keyclub

TWITTER
@CNHkeyclub



THANK YOU FOR 
READING THIS ISSUE!

THE CNH OFFICIAL 
DISTRICT NEWSLETTER

cnhkeyclub.org | keyclub.org
8360 Red Oak Street #21 Rancho 

Cucamonga, CA 91730
(909)-989-1500


